
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: December 13, 2023 

PRESENTER: John Jansons, City Manager 

SUBJECT: City Council Attendance at California League of Cities: Mayors and Council Members 
Academy (JAJ) 

RECOMMENDATION: City Council select members to attend California League of Cities, 
Mayors and Council Meeting if a majority of Council wishes to attend the conference. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

 
Mayor Pacheco has requested that City Council consider Council Members attendance at the 

California League of Cities, Mayors and Council Members Academy (Academy). 

This three day conference and training is on Wednesday January 24, through Friday January 26, 

2024 in Monterrey California.  The Academy overview is presented as ATTACHMENT A.  

The approximate cost per attendee including registration, lodging, travel and sustenance is 

approximately $1400 per person.  This activity is not currently budgeted for in the City Council 

training and travel and budget, but a budget adjustment can be made to accommodate the 

final cost. 

Should a majority (three or more) of the Council Members wish to attend, then the regularly 

scheduled City Council meeting of January 24 would need to be cancelled or rescheduled. 

As required, if a majority of the Council wish to attend they are reminded to avoid discussing 
can City business besides the content of the training to remain in compliance with the Ralph 
M. Brown Act. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
A. California League of Cities, Mayors and Council Members Academy Overview 

 
 


